


We will focus on PSHE (Personal, Social, Health and Emotional) to support the 
children’s well-being, help understand their feelings and show different ways 
and strategies to cope and manage various feelings.

We will also be spending a lot time understanding where each child is at with 
their learning and re-capping what is required before moving on to teaching 
the Year 3 curriculum.

All other subjects will continue to be taught and Class 3 will also be starting 
French this term.



Most of you are now aware of the new school drop off and pick up routine. 
Pick up is 3:05 excluding the children who have a sibling in Year R where the 
pick up will be at 3pm.

All children will be reminded to sanitise or wash their hands regularly during 
the day.

Children will be eating their lunch in the class room from 12:00 – 12:30 and 
then will go outside and play in their designated area, not mixing with any 
other classes from 12:30 – 13:00

Following Government guidance all tables in the class have been set out in 
rows with children all facing the front of the class.



Tuck shop has been stopped.

Golden Time is continuing but the children are unable to bring in their own 
toys.

Information regarding homework will be sent out separately soon. A decision 
is still being made on how this will be managed.

As we are unable to speak at the class door any concerns you have please 
contact the office and I will return your call at the end of the school day.



One Oxford Reading Tree book or chapter book will be sent home on a Friday 
in a plastic wallet for the children to read at home. Your child can return the 
book in the plastic wallet on a Tuesday and drop it in the drop box in class to 
be quarantined. A new book will be sent home again on a Friday.



PE is on a Wednesday and Thursday morning.  

PE lessons will be taught outside unless the weather conditions are bad. 

Please ensure your child only brings their trainers for PE, as children will not 
be getting changed for PE. Trainers can stay in a bag on their peg.

Class 3 are being taught Football skills this term.



• Term 1 – The Stone Age

• Term 2 – European Neighbours 
- Christmas

• Term 3 – Ancient Egypt

• Term 4 – Village Detectives (Fieldwork)

• Term 5 – Local History (Dover Castle)

• Term 6 – Rivers and Water Cycles – The River Dour



• Children are not provided with a fruit snack in KS2 like they were in KS1. It 
can be a long time to go until lunch time, so therefore a fruit snack is 
advised (but optional). 

• Please make sure your child has water in their water bottles to drink during 
the day. They are allowed a separate fruit juice drink to have with their 
lunch.

• If your child would like a drink of milk at break time please sign up and pay 
for each term at www.coolmilk.com






